
CE expresses sorrow over passing of Mr
Michael Suen

     The Chief Executive, Mr John Lee, today (October 23) expressed sorrow
over the passing of Mr Michael Suen, former Secretary for Education.

     Mr Suen joined the Government in 1966. He had served as Secretary for
Home Affairs, Secretary for Constitutional Affairs and Secretary for Housing,
Planning and Lands in the Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative
Region (HKSAR). He was appointed as the Secretary for Education in 2007, a
post he held until June, 2012.
      
     "Mr Suen had devoted decades of service to the Government, holding
various important positions. He had formulated strategies and provided
counsel to the HKSAR in various policy areas, addressing different challenges
while promoting Hong Kong's development. He commanded great respect from
government colleagues and members of the community with his dedicated service
to the public over the years. Mr Suen had made significant contributions to
the HKSAR and was awarded the Gold Bauhinia Star in 1999.

     "I am saddened by the passing of Mr Suen. I extend my deepest
condolences to his family," Mr Lee said.
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